
Facebook post following the February 6, 2025 meeting of the St Tammany 

Parish Council, from St. Tammany Library Accountability Project member who 

also gave STP councilmen gifts at that meeting.







 

 

 

 



Transcript: 

Last night was the Parish Council meeting- we are still battling the 

Library Alliance group- you know the ones who want questionable books 

available to minors.  So we replaced 9 of the parish council members in 

the fall of 2023.  They took office in 2024.   

 

Our goal in replacing the prior PC members was in the hope that we could 

replace the Library Board of Control.  

 

Well, in the Spring of 2024- there was a vote to to replace the LBOC, and 

a new LBOC was elected into office.  Four of the prior LBOC members were 

on the ballot as well as new candidates. One of the prior LBOC members was 

elected to the LBOC, three were not- Rebecca Taylor, Bill McHuge and 

Anthony Parr.   

 

These three filed suit because they claimed they were being discriminated 

against. 

 

This lawsuit is ongoing so the LBOC was not able to meet until Aug, 2025, 

I believe. 

 

The long and short of it is, two members on the new LBOC have stepped down 

and needed to be replaced.  So that was the call to action last night.  

The LBOC has been out of sorts since the new one was appointed in the 

spring of 2024. 

 

One of the candidates was a qualified retired school teacher, the other 

was Mr. Chuck Branton.  Who has a masters in library science and has 

worked in a number of libraries in the past.  

 

The alliance was fine with the teach but did not want Mr. Branton, they 

sighted that they did not agree with his ideology "Christian beliefs"- 

sounds like religious discrimination to me.  Mr. Corbin, on the PC, who 

frequently, allines with the alliance seems to feel the the same way as he 

has been caught on a mike saying he doesn't want evangelical christians on 

the LBOC, what is their beef with christians?? 

 

The alliance got up and slandered Mr. Braton throughout the meeting- 

saying his skills in the library are antiquated and he is bias.  They 

continuously slandered our "Protecting Innocence" group- because they 

don't like our concerns about minors being able to stumble upon 



questionable books in the library- gender confusion books and sexually 

charged books being available to minors.  

 

The alliance said that the LBOC's job was to protect the library, but the 

name says it all, it's job is to keep the library in line with the 

community standards. 

 

Well both candidates were appointed.   So it was a good evening for STP 

taxpayers. 

 

Update on the library, in 2024, the library was charged with removing 

questionable materials from the minors section of the library- this has 

not happened as of yet, as we keep finding questionable books in the 

minors section of the library. 

 

So why this long post?  The library mills renewal is going to be on the 

ballot at the end of March, 2025.  Yes, Mrs. LaRocca has asked for less 

mills, but if you do the math, the library will get more revenue than 

before because of higher property assessments- it's a smoke screen. 

 

Are you aware of the reckless spending by the library?  (AKA- USAID??) 

(1)  the library has a $12 - 15 million dollar rainy day fund? 

(2) has a yearly budget of $12-15 million dollars? 

(3)  the library has budgeted $700,000, yes you heard me correctly, 

$700,000, to purchase tables and chairs for the Robert Road Branch- a 6500 

sq ft branch (I believe)?  That's outrageous, that is enough to build a 

luxury home. 

(4)  the Lacombe Library is 1500 sq feet, as are all of the satellite 

libraries; yet, it is scheduled for a 450% increase in size?  From 1500 sq 

ft to 6500 sq ft.  What is going on in Lacombe to justify this enormous 

size increase?  I drove through Lacombe last week and I saw NO growth.  

Who knows what the final cost will be?? 

(5)  the Causeway Branch pays $15,000 per month rent, yes you heard me 

correctly, for that inconvenient location?  No hopping in and out to drop 

off or pick up a book at this location.  

(6)  this is a lot of money flying around with no accountability- they 

write their own checks.  Maybe, it's time for a forensics audit/inspector 

general report/DOGE report. 

 

You must ask yourselves, with the financial dire straits STP is in, 

horrible infrastructure, roads, traffic, drainage/flooding, brown water, 



flooding, an underfunded DA's office and rappant crime, do we really need 

to spend this much money on the library at this time?? 

 

With all the fraud and waste that DOGE has uncovered at the federal level, 

wouldn't it make sense that it is going on at the state and parish level? 

 

Maybe, it's time to audit the entire parish government, agencies and 

services and reimagine how this money could be put to better use.  To get 

our infrastructure up to par and go from there. 

 

You can stop this reckless spending/money grab by VOTING NO to the STP 

Public Millage Renewal in March of 2025. 

 

TIME TO OPEN THE BOOKS!! 


